Governor Henry McMaster

State House, 1100 Gervais Street

Columbia, SC 29201

Dear Governor McMaster,

Richard Moore is scheduled to be executed in South Carolina on 1 November 2024. I urge you to grant executive clemency to Richard Moore and to commute his death sentence. Richard Moore is Black, but he was convicted by an all-white jury for the killing of a white victim. This case follows a pattern in Spartanburg County in which the death penalty has largely been pursued for crimes involving white victims. State Supreme Court Justice Kaye Hearn concluded that Richard Moore’s death sentence was disproportionate, citing among other things the role of race in the court proceedings. Moore claims that the victim pulled a gun on him first, and the fatal shot was fired after the two struggled for the weapon, which raises doubt on calling this a premediated murder, and thus on the applicability of the death penalty.


Yours sincerely,

